WPC News

Isn’t litter and fly tipping depressing? I sometimes think that mankind divides into two categories those that value their surroundings and those that view the countryside as a great space to discard unwanted junk and car litter. I am heartened that many Wrotham residents feel the same and recently organised a community litter pick. The Parish Council keeps the equipment needed and TMBC will collect the full litter bags by arrangement.
On a similar vein I did the India, Nepal and South East Asia trip in my twenties ending up on Bondi Beach in New South Wales. I attended a ‘Aussie Rules Footy Game’ in Sydney and was amazed to see our new found mates quaffing beer and then chucking beer cans down a grass bank. When I questioned this behaviour they said ‘No worries mate the kids will be along shortly to collect the tinnies and they get a cent a can’. New South Wales had an inspirational policy back in 1980 of taxing drink and food containers such that their return would generate a refund on each item and local kid’s earned pocket money by collecting them.
Recently Michael Gove was promoting a similar policy, albeit 40 years later, and I was impressed as one of the first government policies that I could wholly agree with. Unfortunately he was reshuffled into another Brexit related department and the one policy that could change the littering of our countryside has again faded into obscurity. 
On a different note it appears that TMBC are going to carry out a Judicial Review of the Planning Inspectorate’s decision to reject their Local Plan on legal compliance grounds. That is also what Sevenoaks District Council tried previously but without success. I updated the 5 Parish Alliance Barrister, Dr Ashley Bowes, and he replied. “It does strike one as being a colossal waste of time and money. We are looking at least a year to eighteen months delay now before anything further happens with the Local Plan.”
The allotments now have two new six foot metal palisade gates to replace the elderly wooden one that was falling to pieces. Let’s hope it deters another shed robbery where many allotment holders lost gardening tools. Best not to mention stable doors at this point!
Check out our two new LED heritage lights that have been installed in the High Street. They are not dissimilar looking to the two in this historic photo of Wrotham. Slightly different technology though!     Cllr Pete Gillin
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Pre-war Wrotham High Street, note the little lad standing beneath the street lamp in the foreground.
